HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:

February 27th, 2018 - 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 






Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, David Nixon, Jan Bowers and Michael Hurley. 
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:

Eric Beebe
OTHERS PRESENT:



Ben Layton
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS: 

· Ben Layton - WHF Improvements- Ben Layton gave a summary of needs at Whitehouse Field including new bleacher seats, new/re-furbished dugouts and scoreboard.  He also informed the Commission that they are working on the connectivity and technology at the field in order to simplify the broadcast of Mariners home games.  He also requested that we allow him to put two storage containers at the field to replace two sheds that are damaged.  The Commission asked for a little more information on the containers and decided they didn’t need to take a vote on this.  
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
· Approval of Commission meeting minutes from 1/23/18.
A motion was made by David Nixon to accept the minutes from 1/23/18 as written; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley. Vote is unanimous, 4 in favor.

· Director's Report- Commission Meeting 2-27-18
· Brooks Petanque/Bocce Courts - I received a call from Francois Marin last week and he told me that he is rescinding his request to add a 3rd court at Brooks Park.  He said that he talked with the other members of the petanque group and there was a majority that thought a third court would be unnecessary.  

· Brooks Playground Update - I am still awaiting a start date from the playground installation company.  I am in weekly contact with them and they are waiting for the right weather (a string of good days) to begin.  I highlighted to them that we want it done for the spring season. 

· Brooks Restroom Update - Bob Cafarelli, Town Engineer, told me that the installation of the septic will begin shortly.  I am in the process of having Bob put together the RFP for the restroom itself.  

· February Vacation Week - We are offering 32 hours of open gym time over February Vacation Week (building is closed on Monday the 19th).  We are also having several special events.  Tuesday the 20th we are having a Family Movie Night, Wednesday the 21st we are having a Family Gym Games Night, and Thursday the 22nd we are doing a full day trip to Patriot Place where attendees will be able to go to museum, get lunch etc.  

· Winter Program Wrap-up - We are in the middle of our last session of winter programming and we will end up with over 375 youth registrants this winter which puts us on par with last year’s totals.  

· Spring Programs - We are starting to put together our spring brochure which will be available within a week.  We will include Pre-Farm League Clinics, Farm Team Baseball, Flag Football, Family Open Gym Time, Spring Hoops with Noop, Indoor Soccer, Travel Softball, Fun Fridays, Crafting and Confections, Field Hockey, and Open Gym and Game Room times.  We are also looking into several new ideas for Spring programming including Street Hockey and Track and Field.  

· Sundays at the Community Center - A couple months ago the Town Administrator asked myself, Carolyn Carey, and Sean Libby to add Enhancement of Services line items to the budget requests to reflect being open on Sundays.  We all added those to the line item.  Recently the Town Administrator sent out his cuts in Enhancement of Service line items and all three of ours were cut out of this year’s budget.
· Selectmen Budget Meetings - I will be presenting our budget to the Selectmen and Finance Committee on Saturday March 3rd.  I am waiting for the exact time of the Recreation presentation.  We should be receiving the Town Administrator’s full budget recommendations any day now.  

· Whitehouse Irrigation Update - We recently heard from the company installing the new irrigation system at Whitehouse Field and they don’t think they will be able to get it done by the March deadline so that we could still have the ECAC tournament in May.  So, they have agreed to do the work in late August as soon as the Mariners’ season comes to an end.  This will also now allow the high school varsity team to play their home games at Whitehouse throughout the Spring.  

· Beach Vendors - I have finished the RFP’s to go out for beach vendors.  This includes: Ice Cream Vendor, Red River Beach Food Vendor, Bank Street Beach hot dog vendor, and Brooks Park Hot Dog Vendor.  I am waiting to have these posted until the first of the month.   Several of the potential bidders are out of town throughout February.  

· Beach Stickers - The Selectmen voted to approve our request to raise the cost of resident beach stickers from $25 to $30 to offset the cost of the summer staff pay raises.  

· Property Maintenance Report – Director gave summary of maintenance report to the Commission 
· There were no questions from the Recreation Commission on the February Maintenance Report
· Budget Report - A current budget report was given to Commission members.  
· No comments or questions from the Commission
· Chairman’s Report -
 NONE
· Liaison Reports 
· Community Preservation Committee - David Nixon 
·  None
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver did not attend the meeting.
MISC CORRESPONDENCE

· Summer Yoga on Red River Beach Seasonal use Request from Michelle Insley - Commission discussed request from Michelle Insley to keep the same fee for her to use Red River Beach again for yoga.  Commission members commented that the users of the beach should be subject to the same fee cap that is used for the fields and parks ($1000).  The Director suggested increasing the yoga fee over 2 years as to prevent a hardship on the yoga program

A motion was made by Michael Hurley to increase the beach yoga fee to $1000; the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers.
A motion was made by Michael Hurley to withdraw the previous motion, motion was seconded by Jan Bowers; vote was unanimous 4-0 in favor

A motion was made by David Nixon to increase the beach yoga fee to $850 for this upcoming summer season; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley; vote was unanimous 4-0 in favor. 

· Letter from Nauset Crew requesting use of Long Pond Beach area for rowing program - The Commission was in favor of the request but felt there was no need for a vote because there was no fee reduction or waiver requested.  
OLD BUSINESS
· WHF Eversource 2 year comparison - The Director updated Commission members on the electric bills for Whitehouse Field.  He told the Commission that he had a discussion with Brian Albee from Highway and since then the bills have gone down.  The Commission requested that the Director again speak with Highway representatives to see how this problem could be avoided in the future.  
NEW BUSINESS 
· Future CPC Projects – After discussion of several possibilities for future CPC projects, the Commission decided that Whitehouse Field Improvements should be top priority at this time.  The Commission asked the Director to work with Ben Layton from the Harwich Mariners to get some quotes and prices on some of the work that needs to be done in the next couple years/seasons.  
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday, March 27th, 2018.

OPEN SESSION*

ADJOURN MEETING
A motion to adjourn was made by Jan Bower at 6:50 pm; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote is unanimous, 4 in favor.
Submitted by:


Eric Beebe, Recreation Director
Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
